



TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

JOINT ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

PLANNING BOARD, SELECTBOARD

MEETING MINUTES JUNE 10, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals, with the Planning Board and Selectboard was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, at 7:30 p.m.  on June 10, 2019.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, John Taylor 
Members Absent: Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini
Selectboard Members: Bob Manners, Andrew Baker, Matt Marchese
Planning Board Members: John Wheeler, Tom Johnson, Will Flanders

Town Administrator: Terry Narkewicz

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss goals for 2019/2020 and how to work collaboratively. This appointment was made to discuss how members of the Planning and Zoning Boards could work more cohesively in the future on bylaw changes.

It was agreed by all that bringing eight pages of amendments to the numerous proposed bylaw changes at Town Meeting had been a problem. The Planning Board had held informational meetings and public hearings, with little public participation. When the bylaw changes were brought to Town Counsel, just before Town Meeting, she had required the lengthy list of amendments.

Zoning Board members, who were charged with enforcing the bylaws, felt that the Planning Board often ignored their suggestions and comments. Calling the proposed changes “massive,” it was felt that much more public participation should have taken place before presenting the bylaw changes at Town Meeting.

Matt said it would have been better if the Planning and Zoning Boards had been able to agree on, or at least talk over, the proposed changes ahead of time rather than asking questions at Town Meeting. Legal counsel should have been involved well in advance of the meeting.

Andrew said that zoning and planning changes should be looked at in the context of how to keep the town vital and alive and would those changes be effective. John Taylor commented that if the goal of the changes is unknown it’s hard to figure out how to get there. When the ZBA can’t understand the language and how it will work, there is cause for concern. 

Matt said the Planning Board should actively seek support from the ZBA in the future. John Wheeler said that the bylaw changes that failed did receive a majority of votes but not the super majority that is required for bylaw changes. 

Will Flanders felt that this is the time for the town to plan ahead for future development and thought that, in the future, a broader group of people should be involved including people from the village, rural Shelburne, and those who grew up here. Tom Johnson thought the Selectboard, Planning and Zoning Boards should all work together on changes that could realistically be made.

John Taylor said he thought the bylaw changes that were said to allow more affordable housing could have had the opposite effect by allowing more housing, but not necessarily affordable units. Matt said he had received more calls concerning the bylaw changes than on any other topic since he has been on the Selectboard and the calls were from two to one to three to one against allowing smaller lot sizes. Joe Palmeri said he had heard that people feared smaller lot sizes could decrease the value their homes. It was agreed that it is important to get a sense of whether the town wants affordable housing and how to go about it.

Matt said in the future, Town Counsel should be consulted about not just the legality of bylaws but also how they could be implemented. That conversation should involve both planning and zoning.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

